Attachment A to Reg. Supts. Memo No. 1
Excerpts from the Code of Virginia regarding Required Local
Effort for Mandatory Standards of Quality Programs

§ 22.1-94. Appropriations by county, city or town governing body
for public schools.
A governing body may make appropriations to a school board from
the funds derived from local levies and from any other funds
available, for operation, capital outlay and debt service in the
public schools. Such appropriations shall be not less than the
cost apportioned to the governing body for maintaining an
educational program meeting the standards of quality for the
several school divisions prescribed as provided by law. The
amount appropriated by the governing body for public schools
shall relate to its total only or to such major classifications
prescribed by the Board of Education pursuant to § 22.1-115. The
appropriations may be made on the same periodic basis as the
governing body makes appropriations to other departments and
agencies.
§ 22.1-95. Duty to levy school tax.
Each county, city and town is authorized, directed and required
to raise money by a tax on all property subject to local
taxation at such rate as will insure a sum which, together with
other available funds, will provide that portion of the cost
apportioned to such county, city or
town by law for maintaining an educational program meeting the
standards of quality for the several school divisions prescribed
as provided by law.
§ 22.1-97. Procedure if county, city or town fails to
appropriate sufficient educational funds.
Whenever the governing body of a county, city or town fails or
refuses to appropriate funds sufficient to provide that portion
of the cost apportioned to such county, city or town by law for
maintaining an educational program meeting the standards of
quality for the several school divisions prescribed as provided
by law, the Board of Education shall notify the Attorney General
of such failure or refusal in writing signed by the president of
the Board. Upon receipt of such notification, it shall be the
duty of the Attorney General to file in the circuit court for
the county, city or town a petition for a writ of mandamus
directing and requiring such governing body to make forthwith
such appropriation as is required by law.
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The petition shall be in the name of the Board of Education, and
the governing body shall be made a party defendant thereto. The
court may, in its discretion, cause such other officers or
persons to be made parties defendant as it may deem proper. The
court may make such order as may be appropriate respecting the
employment and compensation of an attorney or attorneys for any
party defendant not otherwise represented by counsel. The
petition shall be given first priority on the docket of such
court and shall be heard expeditiously in accordance with the
procedures prescribed in Article 2 (§ 8.01-644 et seq.) of
Chapter 25 of Title 8.01 and the writ of mandamus shall be
awarded or denied according to the law and facts of the case and
with or without costs, as the court may determine. The order of
the court shall be final upon entry. Any appeal therefrom shall
be heard and disposed of promptly by the Supreme Court next
after habeas corpus cases already on the docket.
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